
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

NOTICE OF MEETING 
 
Notice is hereby given that the forty-second Annual General Meeting of The British Institute 
of Cleaning Science Limited will be held in the Grand Prix Suite at Whittlebury Park, 
Whittlebury, Near Towcester, Northamptonshire NN12 8QH, on Thursday, 25th September 
2025 at 15.30 hrs. 

AGENDA 

 

1. To consider and, if thought fit, adopt the Annual Report and the Statement of 
Accounts for the year ending 31st December 2024. 

2. To propose Messrs. Clifford Roberts are appointed auditors of the Institute for the 
ensuing year at a remuneration to be agreed. 

 
All documents are available on the BICSc website (www.bics.org.uk).  

This will conclude the formal business of the meeting. An opportunity will be given to 
members present to ask questions on the conduct of the Institute’s affairs during the year in 
question. 

Note: If any member who is unable to attend wishes to table any written questions, this 
should be addressed to the National Chair to arrive at the Institute’s offices no later than 
Friday 19th September 2025.  This will be raised if there is an appropriate time during the 
enquiry session. If time does not allow, a written reply will be given subsequently. 

Members are reminded that only those members whose subscriptions have been paid in full 
are entitled to a vote. 

BICSc                            By Order of the Council 
9 Premier Court             Soo Bartholomew MBICSc  
Boarden Close                                          National Chair 
Moulton Park  
Northampton  
NN3 6LF    
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.bics.org.uk/


 
 

 

 

Annual Company Secretary Statement – September 2025 

In 2024, the Institute experienced significant growth. 

Corporate Membership, cards and certificates have seen a growth in 2024. The increase is 
due to the increase in Accredited Training Members using the CPSS app. 

The Virtual Training Suite remains increasingly successful and reached a milestone of 
100,000 enrolments. Free modules such as Understanding PPE and Chemical Hazard 
Pictograms have been refreshed. 

Three more courses are now CPD approved, (The Theory of Cleaning Inspections, Principles 
of Health & Safety, and finally A Cleaning Operative’s Guide to the NHS Technical Cleaning 
Audit). 

The Cleaning Professional Skills Suite (CPSS) V3.1 was launched to enhance accessibility 
and ensure the skills suite remained valid in the marketplace. 

The 2024 Awards took place at the Belfry Hotel & Resort, and this proved to be another 
successful event, with the day conference giving further insight. 

2024 saw more collaborations in particular with the CSSA where we started the Future of 
Cleaning Initiative. 

The partnership with SaveFast is growing and is seeing the positive impact in the Middle 
East, Africa and Asia. There is a major upturn in the number of candidates holding BICSc 
skills in these regions. During 2024, several government mandates were created in these 
regions mandating BICSc qualifications. 

The BICSc mission statement remains at the forefront of all decisions being made. 

Ginny Dunford 

BICSc Company Secretary  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 



 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 



 



 
 



 



 
 


